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Grand Knights Message:
I hope everyone had a happy and delicious Thanksgiving!
On Sunday, November 1st, we had our annual Mass for Deceased

Brothers. Ralph Plaisance, PGK read the names of Deceased Brothers during
mass. A repast was held in Madonna Hall where Brothers, Family, and Friends
gathered to enjoy breakfast and talk. Thank you Neil DeRosa, PGK, Lecturer Gene
Robinson, and F.S. Anthony Corrente for helping set up and clean up.

On Sunday, November 8th, we enjoyed a “Boys Knight Out” for Neil DeRosa
to thank him for his service as Grand Knight for the past two years. I want to thank
the Host for the evening Jim Albert, PGK, FDD who organized and hosted the
event. We had Fr. Valentine, Fr. Chux and District Deputy Douglas Quinn among
our special guests. Neil gives 110% of himself to his faith, his parish, family, and to
the Knights. We had 37 brothers come out for the night. The same night we also
started our annual Super Bowl board. To date 25 boxes were sold. Thank you, Neil.

On November 19th, we had our open house in Room 1. Even though it
was a very rainy night we had two new member sign up! Thank you to all who
came down. On November 21st, the Knights decorated the Christmas tree. Thank
you Neil DeRoisa, PGK , Bob Jurik, Bob Massi, Bill Bullwinkel, PGK Anthony
Corrente, and Ariana for coming down and helping out.

Also, Phil’s manger is all set up. On his own and by himself PGK Phil
Saglimbene constructed a masterpiece that will last indefinitely. The newly
constructed Manger is magnificent. It came out great Phil! Thanks for your
ingenuity and hard work!

On November 22nd, we had the C&B Bowling Tournament. We had two
teams of bowlers we earned 16 additional C & B books for the outing.

After the 10am Mass on Thanksgiving the Knights handed out apples to
the congregation. I would like to thank Gene Robinson who bought the apples and
helped set them up to be distributed. I’d also like to thank Neil DeRosa, PGK, Bill
Bullwinkel, PGK, F.S. Anthony Corrente, and Recording Secretary Charlie Josten for
helping to distribute as well.

Christmas time is here! This means we have another month of many
events that we are doing. December 1st will be the annual tree lighting, Hot
Chocolate and music to follow. December 5th and 6th we will be selling Super Bowl
boxes during mass. December 13th will be Breakfast with Santa at 9 –
12:30. December 19th we will have our Christmas Party at 6:15.

Erica and I would like to take this time to wish everyone and their families

a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! Grand Knight Dominick Sala
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New Haven, CT.

JOIN US” UPCOMING MEETINGS & EVENTS:
December 1st Order-Wide Tree Lighting Ceremony Church Parking Lot
December 4th Officer’s Meeting Thursday 8:00PM Room#1
December 5th Final Drawing C & B Villa Roma
December 8th Feast of the Immaculate Conception
December 10th Thursday Regular Council Business Meeting Room #1
December 13th Breakfast With Santa Pancake Fundraiser
December 18th Chapter Meeting Thursday 8:00PM Elmont, N.Y.
December 19th St. Pius X Council Annual Christmas Party

December 25th MERRY CHRISTMAS

Supreme
News

www.kofc.org

As many headed out to shop on

the day after Thanksgiving,

hundreds of area children

received a free and much-

needed gift as the Knights of

Columbus distributed new

winter coats to children in need

at six sites throughout

Connecticut on Black Friday,

State Council is matching

Scholarship Donations. If

you help with a donation

it can be matched for the

Church or School.

The Nassau Chapter Website is:

http://www.nassauchapterkofc.org/

The Nassau Chapter

Memorial Mass was held at

St. Agnes on November 15th

at 11AM. The Mass was well

attended and all the

“Brother” Knights lost this

past Columbian Year were

mourned.

President

Michael Galgano

“lots going on
in the month of

December.
Try to attend a meeting,

fundraiser, or
social.

MERRY CHRISTMAS !
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1961-1978: Into the Mainstream

1961: On Oct. 11, 1961, Supreme Knight Hart visits President John F. Kennedy — the first Catholic president — in the
White House. Kennedy, a Fourth Degree Knight, reportedly greets Hart by saying, “Hello, Chief.”

1963: The Order finances installation of the carillon of 56 bells at the National Shrine.

1963: In the spring of 1963, Hart attends a special White House meeting of religious leaders to discuss civil rights.

1964: Supreme Knight John W. McDevitt takes office. His first priority is to amend the Order’s admission policies to
counter charges of racial discrimination.

1964: The Knights provides funding for the Center for Applied Research in the Apostolate, which has conducted social
scientific studies on the Church since its founding.

1965: In April 1965, the Order co-sponsors with the Archdiocese of Hartford a Conference on Human Rights at Yale
University in New Haven. More than 2,000 people attend the conference on interracial justice.

1965: At the Supreme Council meetings of 1965 and 1966, McDevitt addresses how the Knights will respond to the
Second Vatican Council and its call for renewal and reform within the Church and its organizations.

1966: Supreme Knight McDevitt visits the Vatican Transmitting Center for the blessing of a new shortwave radio
transmitter donated by the Knights. Pope Paul VI blesses the transmitter.

1969: The present Supreme Council headquarters is completed. Its four 320-foot towers symbolize the Knights’ four
principles of charity, unity, fraternity and patriotism.

1969: The Order contributes $75,000 to the U.S. Catholic Conference’s Task Force on Urban Problems to help address
poverty and discrimination. The Order publishes a booklet on Humanae Vitae, Pope Paul VI’s 1968 encyclical affirming
the Church’s teaching on marriage and procreation.

1971: The Order marks the achievement of $2 billion of insurance in force; today that figure is nearly $86 billion.

1975: The Order agrees to fund “uplink” transmissions for major worldwide satellite telecasts from the Vatican; the
program continues to this day with audiences estimated in the billions for Midnight Mass from St. Peter’s Basilica.

1977: Supreme Knight Virgil C. Dechant begins his administration with a visit to the National Shrine of the Immaculate
Conception, where he places his work under the Virgin Mary’s protection.

1978: Beginning this year, each new First Degree Knight receives a rosary blessed by the supreme chaplain, a practice
that continues to this day.

1978: Pope John Paul I receives Supreme Knight Dechant and other K of C representatives in the pontiff’s first private
audience after his election.

Part #16 In A Series
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Donald Graham, PGK Dec.18th , 1996

George Drew Dec. 21st , 1995
Herman Esposito Dec. 22, 2001
Richard J. Schroader Dec. 29th, 2005

HAPPY BIRTHDAY:
Ed Coyne 12/2, Gloria Plaisance,
PGKW 12/20,
Jim Reilly 12/28, Eugene Robinson
12/27, Louise Zellem 12/21,
Leon Komondorea 12/8, Jane Kosiba
12/10.

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY:
Delores and John Mazzola
12/24/1950 (65) PRAY

FOR

OUR

BROTHER’S

SOUL

Sal Mascolo, PGK,
Larry Herbst,
Walter Priestly,
John Heilig,
John Mazolla
Sal Manziella
Artie Venezia, PGK
Don Dickinson
Frank LaBarbera

“KNIGHTS IN NEED”
CHAIRMAN D.W. BILL BULLWINKEL, PGK
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Thank-You Phil Saglimbene,

PGK for constructing the St. Pius X

Church Manger!

Over this past Summer and Fall

our worthy Past Grand Knight

designed, purchased the materials,

and constructed this magnificent

structure for all!

MASTER CARPENTER!

THANKS AGAIN PHIL SUPER JOB!

PAST GRAND KNIGHT

NEIL DeROSA WAS PRESENTED WITH

THIS PLAQUE (Left) BY FORMER

DISTRICT DEPUTY JIM ALBERT FOR HIS

COUNCIL’S EFFORTS IN OBTAINIG THEIR

QUOTA FOR MEMBERSHIP AND

INSURANCE. ALSO, PROVIDING THE

SUPREME COUNCIL WITH THE PROPER

FORMS AND BEING IN GOOD

STANDING.

STAR COUNCIL IS THE MOST

PRESTIGIOUS AND SOUGHT AFTER

AWARD IN THE KNIGHTS OF

COLUMBUS. WELL DONE PIUS KNIGHTS!
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Think You Are Too Old for Coverage? Maybe Not

You are never too young or too old to consider purchasing life insurance. If you have a financial
need for coverage, or will in the future, a permanent life insurance policy can be just the thing
you need. When you are young and presumably healthy, coverage will be very inexpensive when
compared to purchasing the same policies when you are older. If you’ve put off purchasing
coverage, or you realize that you may need additional insurance, the Order may still be able to
help you, even if other companies cannot.

In fact, in 2012, the issue age of our permanent life insurance products was extended to age 80,
and in 2014, the issue age of our term insurance was extended to age 70. Naturally, your health,
and whether or not you smoke, will be taken into consideration, so underwriting standards for
risk and age apply. But, the extensions are a great blessing for me – and it could be for you too.
Now I can help members that I couldn’t help before. Are you or one of your Brother Knights one
of those members? Whether you’re 18 or 80, the Knights of Columbus has products that will
work for you and your family. I look forward to discussing coverage with you.

Here are six guarantees from the Knights of Columbus that you and your family can count on
when you do business with the Knights.
WE GUARANTEE THE CASH VALUE IN YOUR WHOLE LIFE INSURANCE

The beauty of Whole Life -or permanent- insurance is that it is truly permanent. It’s a way to
insure your life for life. That’s true not only of death benefit, but of the cash value, which is
guaranteed provided that you continue to pay premiums according to the contract.
WE GUARANTEE THE RATES ON YOUR LEVEL TERM INSURANCE

Just like permanent insurance with the Knights of Columbus is predictable, so are our level term
policies. Your rates as laid out in your contract will not change. No surprises -just reliable,
affordable coverage.
WE GUARANTEE A MINIMUM INTEREST RATE ON YOUR RETIREMENT ANNUITY

Your retirement is not something worth leaving up to chance. A Knights of Columbus Annuity
can help to remove some of the uncertainly. Your contract includes a guaranteed interest rate
that you earn may be greater than that and often is- but it will never be lower.
WE GUARANTEE HIGH-QUALITY PROFESSIONAL SERVICES

We’re not just an insurance company. We’re an insurance company for brother Knights, run by
Brother Knights. We pride ourselves on the quality of service that we provide to members and
their families. Our dedicated, full-time, professional agents will be there for you and your family
whenever you call on them.
WE GUARANTEE NOT TO PURCHASE “JUNK” BONDS OR DERIVATIVES

We do not take brother Knights’ financial futures lightly. We invest carefully and make business
decisions motivated not by profit or greed, but by service and commitment. Our safety, security
and fiscal responsibility are the principle reasons why we have earned A.M. Best’s highest
financial strength rating, A++ (Superior) for 40 consecutive years.

Our Insurance Agent is: Luis Ramos Field Agent :

516-220-0857 luis.ramos@kofc.org
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Super Bowl Chairman and Grand Knight
Dominick Sala thanks all of you for taking a BOX
in our Annual “Super Bowl Pool” Fundraiser.

YOUR BOX NUMBERS WILL
BE PUBLISHED RIGHT HERE

NEXT MONTH

HEADS UP!
JANUARY 1ST
YOUR 2016

DUES ARE DUE!
IF YOU PAY YOUR DUES UP TO JANUARY 31ST 2016
YOU PAY AT THE OLD RATE:

IF YOU WAIT UNTIL FEBRUARY 1ST YOU MUST PAY
FULL PRICE OF:

THE 2016 MEMBERSHIP

CARDS ARE IN !

ST. PIUS X CHURCH

BLOOD DRIVE

MONDAY DECEMBER 7TH

(PEARL HARBOR DAY)

2:30PM TO 8:30PM
MADONNA HALL

BRING I.D., MIN WT 110LBS, AGES 16-75, NO

TATOOS PAST 12MONTHS



The “Pius Knights” Newsletter has been “Crowned“ Best in Nassau five consecutive years 2010-2015 Page 8

ST. PATRICKS’ CATHEDRAL

Please join Cardinal Timothy
M. Dolan at St. Patrick’s
Cathedral 5th Avenue and
51st with our Brothers and
Sisters united in prayer for
the millions of children lost
through abortion.

Together we will
celebrate a Mass to
end the destruction of
life!

JANUARY 16TH
JOIN US!

Scholarship aid is available for all “Knights of Columbus” members in good standing! If you are the
parent or guardian of a child or grandchild attending CCD or about to enter a Catholic High School you are
eligible for thousands of dollars in scholarship aid! The Nassau Chapter can award your child a $1000 per year
for each year they attend a Catholic High School. 2nd and 3rd place get one time awards of $500. Also, one time
awards of $125 for children attending CCD OR Elementary School. Get an Application Now! Go to the Nassau
Chapter Website for forms! or

Contact: Jim Albert, PGK, FDD at 516-293-4685 or ddjra13@gmail.com

ALSO
ST.PIUS X COUNCIL ALSO HAS A SCHOLARSHIP AID PROGRAM AWARDED AT THE ANNUAL CHRISTMAS PARTY.

DONATIONS TO SUPPLEMENT THESE AWARDS ARE GLADLY ACCEPTED!

CONTACT: Grand Knight Dominick Sala



The “Pius Knights” Newsletter has been “Crowned“ Best in Nassau five consecutive years 2010-2015 Page 9



The “Pius Knights” Newsletter has been “Crowned“ Best in Nassau five consecutive years 2010-2015 Page 10

10TH


